Lake Eunice Township                        
Treasurer: Ann Hixson				 Supervisors: Ed Clem, Gerald Johnson    Chairman: Jason Rosing				         	 Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist 
______________________________________________________________________________                                                            
The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on April 9th, 2019 at 7:00 pm.  All Board members were present.   The minutes from March 7th, 2019 and the Special meeting dated March 21st, 2019 were reviewed and approved by a motion from Al Bergquist and seconded by Wayne Jacobson.   Claims were reviewed for payment and a transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll was approved.  The treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved as written by a motion from Ed Clem and seconded by Jerry Johnson.  
Christian Ernst a Lake Eunice resident, was present.  Mr. Ernst lives on Nelson Road and was there to talk about the draining issues and if Nelson Road was to be worked on the in future.  Jason Rosing affirmed that Nelson Road is still part of the budget going forward.  A discussion was held about draining and culvert issues.  It is noteworthy that John Okeson will be prepared next month to discuss his findings with the road inspections for the project.  Mr. Ernst also asked that the website be updated so the board phone numbers could be accessed online and also be posted at the posting sites.  
The Townhall siding project was discussed.  An examination of the records discovered at the Townhall may point the board in right direction to see if there is any warranty remaining.  The paint is peeling off the steel siding on several sides.  Heather Anderson will make additional phone inquiries on this and report back to the board.
The reorganization meeting was discussed.  In a motion made by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem, the 2020-Lake Eunice Reorganization Meeting will be held on the third Tuesday in March 2020.  
Ed Clem made a motion to nominate Jason Rosing as the Chairman of the Lake Eunice Township for the year 2019 with Al Bergquist seconding.  The nomination of Ed Clem as Vice Chairman was made with Jerry Johnson and Wayne Jacobson seconding the motion.  
The township supervisors will be inspecting the roads on April 15th, 2019 at 3:00 pm.  They will be meeting at the Lake Eunice Townhall.  Notices and posting of inspection will be made public at the posting sites.
The Board of Review will be held at the Lake Eunice Townhall on April 11th, 2019 at 9:00 am.  Jason Rosing and Ed Clem will be in attendance.
The Minnesota Association of Township (MAT) Meeting was last month in Mahnomen, Minnesota and attended by the supervisors.  Discussed was the Fire Contract that Lake Eunice has with Audubon Fire and Rescue and if we need to pursue a meeting with them for better understanding of the contract and also how it protects the residents of Lake Eunice. Township.  Heather Anderson will reach out to them about an upcoming meeting.  
Rick Renner was there to discuss the snow plow and hoping for permission to change the oil to synthetic.  In addition, Mr. Renner also noted there are two holes in the foundation of the Townhall.  
Ed Clem reported he had received a call about South Lake Eunice and issues regarding a culvert.  A long time resident of Lake Eunice will be present within the next few months to talk about a possible road vacation in Lake Eunice township.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jason Rosing reported Lake Eunice Township residents need to be aware of the changes to the Dust Control policy.  Specifically the township will no longer be responsible for the chloride treatment of dead end of private gravel roads.  However, the township will split the cost with the homeowner that is getting the chloride done.
Notice to Lake Eunice Township Residents
All private and dead end chloride projects are done through Becker County. Residents must contact:	Jona Jacobson    Phone: 218-847-4463
A motion was made to adjourn at 8:21 pm by Al Bergquist and seconded by Jerry Johnson.
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